
 

NOTICE: Policy Update Notification: AMPM 963 
 
September 17, 2025 

Dear Provider, 

Policy AMPM 963: Peer and Recovery Support Service Provision Requirements has been updated 

and will take effect on October 1, 2025. 

This update includes important changes that will affect providers employing Peer and Recovery 

Support Specialists (PRSS) who deliver peer support services. Notably, PRSS staff will now be 

required to complete Relias training on psychosis and anosognosia, in accordance with A.R.S 36-

2903.15. 

To support providers in understanding these changes, the OIFA Alliance will host an 

informational meeting on September 22, 2025, from 11:00 AM to 12:15 PM. The session will 

include a presentation outlining the new requirements, followed by a Q&A. 

 

Meeting Link: 

https://ahcccs.zoom.us/j/85413997964?pwd=tcYyNIGSVC8YdrijsXNwX9Xy9Vh9w1.1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 To view this notice for embedded links and content specific to education-related material, please visit us 

online at https://www.azblue.com/health-choice-az under our “For Providers” tab. 
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